

MINUTES OF THE FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING held on 27.11.13 at 6.00pm in the Library

Present: Cllr Cumella, Cllr Studer, and J Dale, Clerk

- 1. Cash book was reviewed and bank reconciliation reviewed. Bank balance as at 30.10.13 is £34,220.91.
- 2. Discussion took place on future projects for the village. It was agreed that this could be addressed when the Open Day takes place in the new year.
- 3. The invoices submitted for Domain Names were discussed. It was agreed that we need to meet with Richard Jackman and reach a satisfactory conclusion for both parties. A new website was also discussed and this will be looked at further in January after discussion with the current webmaster.
- 4. Donations to local organisations were discussed. As no donation had been made to Nora Parsons Day Centre for some years it was agreed to propose to Council a donation of £250 be made.

Discussion also took place on the churchyard maintenance. The person who had carried out this work for many years is no longer able to carry out this work. It was proposed that we pay £750 per year for this work to be carried out. The lengthsman will carry out the work and invoice Council. (Churchyard Maintenace is a Power under Open Spaces Act 1906 and Local Government Act 1972).

Janet Dale Clerk 02.12.2013

Clerk to Council: Mrs Janet Dale, 1 Vernon Close, Martley, Worcester, WR6 6QX Tel: 01886 888472 Email: martleypc@btinternet.com

Signed	Date
.0	

